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Wednesday 30 March
Visiting Performance - 
Australian Folklore

Thursday  
31 March
Golf Clinic

Friday 1 April
SRPSSA Netball Trials

Thursday 
7 April       
Golf Clinic

Friday 8 April
Cross Country
Last Day Term 1

Tuesday 26 April
Term 2 Staff Development 
Day

Wednesday 27 April
All students return for Term 2

PRINCIPAL SCOOP

• Principal Scoop

• On the Ball & On the Go

• Out & About Class News

• Friend on the Fridge

What’s In Our Newsletter
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Over hill and down dale
Our annual Cross Country will take place on Friday 8 
April. Students will come to school as normal and will 
walk to the Culcairn Sportsground with their class teacher 
at 9:20am. Students will walk out on the course and run 
back to finish. Parents, grandparents and friends are 
welcome to attend. 5, 6 and 7 year olds will complete 
1km. 8, 9 and 10 year olds 2kms and 11, 12 and 13 year 
olds 3kms. Students will return to school with their class 
teacher at the completion of the event. If you are able to 
help as a marshall on the course, please see Mr Kent or 
Mrs Geddes. A meal deal will be organised for the day. 
Please return the order slip by Wednesday 6 April. The 
meal deal can be found under On The Ball and On the 
Go.

Chocaholic haven
Our Easter Egg Raffle 
will be drawn on the 
afternoon following the 
Cross Country on Friday 
8 April at approximately 
2:50pm. If you would like 
to donate some eggs to 
the raffle please send 
these in to school. Students will be given a 
complimentary raffle ticket. Please return all sold and 
unsold tickets and money by Wednesday 6 April.

Sit down or chat on the phone
Parent/Teacher interviews began today with 1-2 and 3-4 
teachers. Tomorrow 4-5 and 5-6 teachers will hold their 
interviews. If you have not yet organised an interview, 
please contact your child’s teacher to make a mutually 
suitable time. Interviews can be either face to face or 
by phone. It would be great to have all of our families 
involved in these important conversations.

What’s Happening at CPS

T h e
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Welcome on board
Our P&C AGM was held last Wednesday. Congratulations to Jena Kent (President), Alicia 
Semmler (Vice President) and Andrew Bryant (Treasurer) our new executive. We still require a 
secretary. If you can help please let us know. Congratulations also to Donna McGee who has 
taken over the uniform shop coordinator role. Thank you to our 2021 Executive of Jena Kent, 
Tara Jongeneel and Victoria Hocking. Thank you also to Rhiannon Jennings for her work in the 
uniform shop.

Community ANZAC Day
We are again encouraging all our students to be involved in the Culcairn RSL Sub-Branch Anzac 
Day March on Anzac Day. Children will need to assemble at the Culcairn Coach terminal at 
10:10am for a 10:30am march. Students are required to wear full school uniform. We will not 
wear hats.

Acknowledging service and sacrifice 
Our school Anzac service will be held on Wednesday 27 April at 11:00am. Year 6 will lead the 
service. Parents are most welcome to attend after signing in with our QR Code.

Verdant, verdant, verdant 
Our second Green Reward for this term will beheld next Friday 8 April after our Cross Country. 
This is for students who have remained on green since our first reward in Week 5.

As this is our last newsletter for this term, I would like to take this opportunity to wish everyone 
a safe and happy Easter. Please stay safe during a busy time on the roads. We look forward to 
everyone's involvement next term.

Yours in Education

Craig Allibon
PRINCIPAL

SRC News
Just a reminder that donations of eggs for the Easter Eggtravaganza Raffle 
would be appreciated. A free raffle ticket will be given for each donation. All 
donations are to be left at the 5-6 Classroom.

Additional tickets are still available from Mrs Smith or Mrs Crilly. All 
sold and unsold tickets with the money should be returned to school 
by Wednesday 6 April. The raffle will be drawn on the last day of 
term, Friday 8 April.
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On the Ball and On The Go
RPSSA Hockey Trials
Congratulations to Rebecca Lindley, who 
represented our school at the Riverina PSSA 
Hockey trials in Albury. Rebecca had a terrific 
day and was successful in being selected in 
the Riverina team. Next term, she will travel to 
Tamworth to compete in the state carnival. A 
terrific effort Rebecca.
. 

%....................................................................................................................................................

Culcairn Public School
Cross Country Meal Deal

Hotdog and Prima
Return order by Wednesday 6 April

 Student’s Name: ______________________________________ Class: _______________

  Student’s Name: ______________________________________ Class: _______________

  Student’s Name: ______________________________________ Class: _______________

  Student’s Name: ______________________________________ Class: _______________

1 Hotdog and Prima $3.00

2 Hotdogs and Prima $4.00

 Total $
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Class K-1
On Tuesday April 4, K-1 will be going to the Culcairn Town Library for Storytime. Friday 8 April is 
the Cross Country Carnival. K-1 will walk to the Culcairn Football ground, walk the course to the 
starting position and then run back to the oval. Ages 5, 6 and 7 run a 1km course. Once the event 
is finished we will walk back to school. Any parents, carers or community members who would 
like to listen to reading in the K-1 classroom, please contact Mrs Leov. We would love to have 
some adult listeners. ClassDojo Winners: Week 7 - Aria Burrell, Reanna Schultz, Parker Barber; 
Week 8 - Ace Beardsworth, Noah Dixon, Jacob Rolton, Charlotte Chant. Bronze Awards: Noah 
Dixon, Scarlett Burrell, Charlotte Chant, Grace Gilmour-Sim, Mason Buchhorn, Tarlen McAllister, 
Jacob Rolton, Fletcher Semmler. A very big Happy Easter and a safe holiday to our students and 
families.

Class 1-2
Congratulations to all those in our class who have reached Bronze over the last two weeks. 
You should all be very proud. A few weeks ago we received our first letters from our pen pals at 
Culcairn MPS and we are busy creating our drawings to send back to them. We have also had 
lots of fun at our golf and netball clinics and are looking forward to continuing learning lots of new 
skills. Have a great week.    

Class 3-4
Wow, it has been an incredibly fast paced term. Congratulations to all the students in Class 
3-4 for a great term of learning. I am looking forward to discussing your child’s learning during 
parent teacher interviews this week.  It’s a busy finish to the term, with our annual Cross Country 
Carnival and Easter raffle on the last day of Term 1. Have a great holiday break and see you all 
back here in Term 2.

Class 4-5
4-5 have been enjoying lots of different sports this term. We are midway through our Golf 
sessions and have been playing lots of different drills to develop our golf skills. Over the last two 
Fridays, we've had Football and Netball Clinics come to our school and we have practised 
different ball skills and learnt more about the games. Well done to those students who 
participated in Paul Kelly Cup on Wednesday16 March, it was a great day. Have a great week.

Class 5-6
It has been a busy few weeks with many sporting events and coaching clinics happening at 
school. We have a group of future netballers and golfers. Next week many students will be 
attending the Netball Schools Cup and attending Cross Country, so make sure the running 
shoes are ready to go. Excursion notes have been sent home as we prepare for our annual 
camp. Please make sure these are signed and returned to give us an idea on numbers. 
Payment can be made weekly, fortnightly or monthly.     

Class NewsOut & About
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Fortnightly Calendar Updates
Your Friend on the Fridge!

TERM 1 2022
									 

Week 10
Wednesday			 30 March		 Visiting Performance Australian Folklore

Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s

Thursday			 31 March		 Golf for Sport

Friday			 1 April		 SRPSSA Netball Trials
Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s

Week 11
Monday			 4 April		

Tuesday			 5 April

Wednesday			 6 April		 Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s

Thursday			 7 April		 Golf for Sport

Friday			 8 April		 Cross Country Carnival
Easter Raffle Drawn	
NO Lunch Orders for Mumma J’s today

TERM 2 2022
									 

Week 1
Monday			 25 April		 ANZAC Day		

Tuesday			 26 April		 Staff Development Day 

Wednesday			 27 April		 All students return to school 
Anzac Service 11:00am	

Culcairn Public 
School

4 3  B a l f o u r  S t r e e t
CULCAIRN NSW 2660
P h o n e :  6 0 2 9  8 3 8 5 

www.culcairn-p@det.nsw.edu.au
E: culcairn-p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au




